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Programme Mile End High School

4810 Van Horne

Montreal, QC H3W 1J3

Phone 514-277-9826   
mileend@emsb.qc.ca 

Subject:
Reminder of health conditions to be met in order to attend school
Dear Parent/Guardian,

We would like to remind you that in accordance with the Public Health authorities, students showing COVID-19 symptoms may not attend school.
Is your child experiencing COVID-19 symptoms?
	One (1) of the following symptoms:

· Fever:  38.1° C (100.6 ° F) and above (oral)

· Loss of sense of smell, without nasal congestion

· Cough (new or worse), no cause 

· shortness of breath, difficulty breathing   

· sore throat    


	OR Two (2) of the following symptoms:

· Unusual headache

· Intense fatigue

· Significant loss of appetite

· Generalized muscle pain

· Nausea or vomiting

· Stomach ache

· Diarrhea


If you answered yes to any of the above, please keep your child at home and contact the school to report the absence.
If in doubt, contact the COVID-19 info-line at 1-877-644-4545 or use the symptom assessment tool and follow instructions: https://covid19.quebec.ca/surveys/cdd2/introduction?language=en-ca. 

In the last 14 days, if your child travelled outside of Canada or had close contact with a person who has COVID-19 and is not adequately protected*, we ask that you contact the COVID-19 info-line at 1-877-644-4545, follow instructions and advise the school administration.
*Your child is adequately protected if he received 2 doses of vaccine OR received one dose of vaccine and had COVID-19 OR had COVID-19 in the last 6 months.

If your child can attend school, kindly remind him/her to observe the following guidelines:

· Wash his/her hands often during the day at school, mainly upon arriving at school, before and after eating, after recess and before leaving school.

· Practice proper respiratory etiquette (cough or sneeze in a tissue or elbow) at all times.

· Grade 1 to 11 students must wear a mask (provided by school) indoors at all times and on school transportation.

· Although not mandatory, it is recommended that pre-school students wear a mask.

The EMSB places safety and security of our students and staff as our priority.  It is with this in mind, that we kindly ask you to respect the Public health guidelines and monitor your own and your child’s health on a daily basis.

Thank you for your understanding and collaboration.
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Jessica Hand

Head Teacher

jhand@emsb.qc.ca
